


TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


APPROVED DRAFT MINUTES TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING 5-0 WITH ONE ADDITION
OCTOBER 20, 2015
COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Martel, Schultz, Goossen, Amos and Windiate
Absent:  None
Audience:  5

A. REPEATING AGENDA:
1. Meeting convened at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.
2. Minutes:  Motion by Goossen to approve Minutes of September 15, 2015 as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0.  Motion by Schultz to approve Minutes of Special Meeting September 24, 2015 with additions was seconded and passed 5-0.  Add “The meeting began at 9:15 AM.  The township had received a letter from the Antrim County Road Commission stating that they wanted to abandon a 66 foot right-of-way to Lake Michigan located off of Old Park Road.  The township would have the right of first refusal.”  Also add at the end, “The meeting ended at 9:25 AM”.
3. Announcements, etc:  Martel showed sample replacement panel that was used to fix the “oil-canning” noise in the bunk room.  It’s working well now!
4. Agenda Content:  Motion by Goossen to approve with one addition was seconded and passed 5-0.  Add item
 D. 11. January Board meeting date.
5. Citizen Commentary:  There was none.
B. CONSENT AGENDA:  Clerk Report was pulled for discussion.  Motion by Martel to approve remainder of Agenda was seconded and passed 5-0.  Schultz would like to add one more expenditure to the Clerk report for approval tonight.  A check for $600 needs to be sent to Milton Township for Torch Lake Township’s half of the Erickson Road repair.  Motion by Schultz to approve the Clerk Report with this addition was seconded and passed 5-0.
C. SPECIAL REPORTS AGENDA:  Goossen reported the Planning Commission has been working on Commercial Zone language to coincide with Village Business language.  The PC approved the Commercial District amendments, forwarded it to the County for review and comment, and has received it back for Board action tonight.
D. DISCUSSION/ACTION AGENDA:
1. Antrim County Register of Deeds:  Patti Niepoth was present to discuss new on-line abstract records system software in use at the County.  She also provided material for property fraud alert system, which property owners can subscribe to.
2. Day Park Study Committee:  Leon Darga and Deb Graber were present to give update on the progress of the committee.  They have 6 members and have met 5 times.  They have prioritized three areas of concentration, the launch, the pier and the swim area.   It was mentioned that the original intent of Bill Good when he donated the property was to provide the residents of Torch Lake Township that live inland access to our beautiful waters.  The committee is hoping to create a family-friendly environment that is a safe and inviting place for friends and neighbors to gather.  They are now looking to the Board for guidance.  The Board gave encouragement to the committee, feeling they are moving in the right direction.
3. Planning Commission Appointment:  Due to the resignation of Wally Juall, Martel would like to recommend Mary Schoenherr be appointed to fill the remainder of that term through October 2017.  The Motion by Schultz to approve the recommendation was seconded and passed 5-0.
4. Planning Commission Appointments:  Motion by Schultz to reappoint Norton Bretz and Jerry Kulka to the Planning Commission for a three year term ending in 2018 was seconded and passed 5-0.
5. Zoning Board of Appeals Appointments:  Motion by Martel to reappoint Bob Spencer, Dave Barr and alternate Mark Jakubiak to the ZBA for a three year term ending in 2018 was seconded and passed 5-0.
6. EMS Hire Recommendation:  Director Persons is recommending the Board hire paramedic Chris Ahart for the EMS department.  After brief discussion of his qualifications, etc. the Motion by Goossen to approve the recommendation, pending standard drug and background testing, was seconded and passed 5-0.
7. Antrim County request for opinion on $25 recycling surcharge:  Memo from Pete Garwood dated October 6, 2015 was reviewed.  The County is asking all 15 Townships if they would agree to work with the County to charge households for recycling.  Details need to be finalized, but the first step is gaining township cooperation.  After discussion, the consensus of the board is it is ok to carry our own weight, pay our own share toward households only, but not more.  No formal action was taken at this time.  Martel will respond to Mr. Garwood.
8. Drug and Alcohol Use Policy:  The draft copy dated 10/19/2015 was distributed for review.  It was agreed the Board would hold a Special Meeting October 29, 2015 dedicated to work on this policy.
9. Budget Amendment:  Because of an oversight at the time of budget development, line item 101-851-901-000 Insurance and Bonds should be $10,000 not zero.  The Motion by Schultz to transfer $10,000 from Fund Equity to this line was seconded and passed 5-0 roll call vote.
10. Commercial District Zoning Amendment:  Discussion of Version 3 Commercial District dated August 24, 2015.  Motion by Goossen to adopt Ordinance No 2015-05 Version 3 as prepared was seconded and passed 5-0 roll call vote.  
11. January Meeting Date:  Because the MTA conference in Detroit is being held during the same week as the regular Board Meeting January 19th 2016, the Motion by Goossen to change the Board Meeting date to January 26, 2016 was seconded and passed.
E. CITIZEN COMMENT:  Director Persons mentioned that EMS had to use Narcan to revive an unresponsive patient while transporting to Munson.  It’s only been available on our ambulance for one week and saved the patient’s life.
F. BOARD COMMENT:  None.  With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:53 PM.

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Township Clerk         





